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PASTOR CHARLIE 
 
 I am writing this in the midst of Holy Week and all that we are doing and thinking and  
preparing for as Easter approaches.  We are well into our Lenten “experiment” with two  
simultaneous worship service times, exploring how to strengthen the unity of our church as 
one body as we do this. I have sought your feedback in personal conversations during this 
time, and what I’ve seen and heard has been mostly positive.  The Coffee Connection time 
has been a joy to behold!  Lots of people, mingling, sitting, and standing while enjoying coffee 
and food.  I can’t say how much ‘cross-pollination’ is taking place between folks worshiping 
across the patio, but hopefully that’s happening.  Our first attempt at live-streaming the ser-
mon from one building to the other had some hiccups – coordinating the service elements to 
coincide exacting at the same time when it came to the sermon was off by about 7 minutes, 
so that needs work...sound quality was an issue early on before it was corrected...and the pic-
ture quality was negatively impacted by my wearing a white shirt.  So, things to work on if 
this has a chance to be a viable, sustainable strategy.  We will have another chance at it on 
April 14 when I will be live-streamed from the Sanctuary to Wedaa Hall. After that, the Ses-
sion, with input from the congregation, discuss how best to move forward.   

NOTE:  I will take one vacation week beginning April 21 (Sunday).  That means I will be  
unavailable Sunday–Saturday, April 21-27, but back on Sunday the 28th.  Mike Aguillon 
will preach on the 21st.   

  
 An update on the progress of Rod’s Fund for camp scholarships.  As of last Sunday (March 
24), we have raised $3,425!  Thank you to everyone who has given so far.  We didn’t set a 
goal amount to raise, but in my mind was a figure somewhere between $5,000 - $10,000.  So 
we’re definitely on course to hit that first figure, and hopefully end up somewhere in-
between the two.   
  
 Not many suggestions came in for a name for our combined worship service.  
“Combined” Service was one, which is exactly what it is, so that might be a simple solution.  
“Fusion” Service was another.  Fusion is used to refer to food that in cooking “incorporates 
elements of diverse cuisines,” which gives a vibe that goes along with inevitable diversity of 
preferences within a congregation, and the idea of food and feeding aligns with what  
happens in worship. And then there is “Tapestry” service, which has the image of a variety of 
different colors and threads woven together into something beautiful. From the back side it 
looks rather random and messy, but the front reveals its inter-connected beauty.  In the end, 
it’s ‘just’ a name, and whether we ever decide on one is less important that what actually 
happens when we gather together. 
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I can say after three months that I have definitely achieved homeostasis! That’s a fancy word 
that means “the tendency toward a relatively stable equilibrium between interdependent  
elements, especially as maintained by physiological processes.”  That equilibrium between 
interdependent elements includes two houses, two cities, a highway, a truck, two electric 
shavers (I got tired of forgetting at which interdependent element the one I had was located), 
two suits (bought another one after more than once I was without a belt, a tie, or an entire 
coat, shirt, & pant ensemble), etc. etc.  I’ve been the recipient of the hospitality in four  
different homes in this journey to homeostasis, and currently have developed a good rhythm 
in the home of a couple in which the wife is a former member of the youth group when I was 
here...which gives extra meaning to the feeling of ‘back home again.’   
 Due to ongoing back management issues, Laura (my wife) is not yet able to drive herself 
down to attend in person regularly, so that’s the one ‘element’ that is yet to achieve  
equilibrium, but hopefully it will happen.  For Easter, our plan is for me to come in a bit later 
in the morning so we can drive down together so she can share in the celebration.  So, on 
that note   SEE YOU ON EASTER SUNDAY! 
  
Faithfully yours in Christ Jesus, 
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